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We’ve had another fantastic and busy week at Willow Bank Primary School, filled with learning
and creativity.

@willowbankpri

Willow Bank Primary
willow_bank_primary

Dear Parents and Carers,

Spring Term Assessments 

This week, children in Years 2-6 have been demonstrating our core values of resilience and
aspiration by putting in their best effort during their spring term reading, grammar, and maths
assessments. These assessments provide valuable insight for teachers, helping to identify any
gaps in knowledge and ensuring that all pupils receive the support they need to progress.
Alongside work in books and contributions in lessons, this information helps us map each child’s
attainment and development.

We look forward to sharing your child’s progress with you during our upcoming Parents’
Evenings, where you’ll have the opportunity to discuss achievements and next steps.

Year 5 have been developing their artistic knowledge and skills this week, creating stunning oil
pastel drawings of tropical wildlife inspired by the artist Victor Bevander. The children have
embraced this challenge with enthusiasm, exploring colour blending and texture to bring their
artwork to life.

Creativity in Year 5 

Exciting Upcoming Events

Proud to be part of

Thank you for your continued support. Wishing you all a lovely weekend!
Best wishes,
Mrs Oldfield and the Willow Bank Team 

Writing Reviews Across the School 
This week, teachers and SLT have carried out Writing Reviews, celebrating key strengths and identifying
next steps to help every child achieve their end-of-year targets. Mr Ali and Ms Stewart also attended
writing moderation sessions for schools in the borough this week, sharing books and good practice with
colleagues. 

Walnut Class Sharing Assembly – We can’t wait to see Walnut Class showcase their learning from the spring
term in their special assembly on Friday 21st March at 9:00am. Parents are warmly invited to join us for this
wonderful celebration.

Very Special Visitors! 
 Next week, we are delighted to welcome an incubator of ‘Living Eggs’ to Willow Bank Primary.
Over 10 days, children will have the chance to observe chicks hatching and growing, linking to
science topics across the school. This hands-on experience will be a fantastic way to explore life
cycles and animal development.

https://twitter.com/willowbankpri
https://www.facebook.com/willowbankprimarysch/
https://www.instagram.com/willow_bank_primary/
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Year 1

Year 2 Year 3

Year R

In Year 2, we explored the power of wind through
percussion, inspired by Wild is the Wind by Grahame
Baker-Smith. Using instruments like shakers, drums and
tambourines, we recreated the whispering breeze,
rustling leaves and roaring gusts of a storm. 

In our music lessons in Year 3, we have been learning
about music during the Roman empire. Initially, we
started by looking at different instruments which they
had and how they are like those which we still use
today! We have even started learning our very own
Roman song.

In Music, we have been learning the song Round and
Round by Joanna Mongona, which is sung in a Bossa
Nova Latin style. We have been focusing on pulse,
rhythm and pitch. We have enjoyed playing different
music-based games and learning how to sing songs in
this style. 

The Reception class has been exploring various musical
instruments and their sounds. We incorporated these
instruments into our exploration story map, and the
children thoroughly enjoyed using music to create sound
effects that accompanied their actions.
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This week, year 5 have been working on body percussion in
canon. They worked in small groups together to compose
a piece of music using themselves as instruments.

Respect Integrity Kindness Resilience Aspiration Curiosity

Year 4 Year 5

Year 6

In Year 4 Music, the children have been having a fantastic
time playing the glockenspiel! They have been using it to
accompany a Greek song they are learning, inspired by The
Trojan War. Through this, they are developing their rhythm,
coordination and musical skills while also deepening their
understanding of Ancient Greek history

This half term Year 6 are listening to the music of Carol
King and focussing on one of her most famous songs,
'You've got a friend' which explore issues of friendship and
kindness.

OUR CORE VALUE FOR
SPRING TERM 2 IS

RESILIENCE  
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Well done Our target is over 96%

Magnolia - 98% Yew - 95%

Hornbeam - 97% Redwood - 97%

Almond - 97%

Hazel - 100% Walnut - 98%

Larch -99% Sycamore - 96% 

`

Respect Integrity Kindness Resilience Aspiration Curiosity

We a r e  l ook i ng  f o r  Read  w i th  Me
vo lun t ee r s  a t  W i l l ow  Bank !  The se
vo lun t ee r s  w i l l  v i s i t  ou r  Y r  1  &  2
c la s s rooms  and  l i s t en  to  ou r  ch i l d r en
r ead .

I f  you  a r e  i n t e r e s t ed  i n  vo lun t ee r i ng  w i th
u s  f o r  30  m inu t e s  o r  an  hou r  ea ch  week ,
t hen  p l ea se  pop  i n to  t he  o f f i c e  t o
exp r e s s  you r  i n t e r e s t  and  p i c k  up  ou r
app l i ca t i on  pack .

 KS1 & EYFS Parent Reading Morning

Every Thursday from 8:40-9:10am

All parents and carers welcome! 

A reminder that we have our Chance To Chat.

As a school we provide ongoing support for the children’s wellbeing and mental heath to which one of the methods
is they can fill out a form while in school to express their worries. The form then gets placed in the ‘Chance to chat’
box where it will be addressed by the wellbeing team.
We also have an online form which is located on the school website named ‘Chance to chat’.
The children can complete the form if they are worried about something or need some advice? A member of staff
will get back to the child at school.

Please copy the link below and paste in the search bar and it will direct you straight to the form.
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=MvrWB2Z-r0qnuEuN-

giOI1CAPQc0X4RFje43giTliLNUOE5BWUFISE40VjBXODZYRVFITlNXVzZYNCQlQCN0PWcu

School Reminder
Children should not arrive earlier than 8.20am, for Bagel Breakfast club from 8.25am - 8.35am

School gates close at precisely 8:50am. After this time, entrance is via the school office 
and parents will need to sign your child/children in using the screen.
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